
SACRED HEART PARISH 
Sharing the love of Christ through our gifts 

Fr. Jan Sobkowicz - Pastor 

Mailing Address: PO Box 30009, Village Mall,        Email: reception.shrd@caedm.ca               

Red Deer, Alberta   T4N 1H7                 Phone: 403-346-2618                         Office Assistant: Cassandra Dietrich 

Physical Address: 5508 – 48A Avenue   www.sacredheartrd.ca        Office Assistant: Terry Burch 

 

MASS INTENTIONS  -  June 10 - 16 

 
 

         MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST - June 11, 2023 

Weekend Mass Times 

Saturday - 7:00 pm 

Sunday - 9:00 am 
11:00 am and 3:00 pm 

 

OFFICE HOURS  

 Monday: closed 

 Tues:   9:30 am - noon; 1:00 - 4:00 pm 

 Wed:   9:30 am - noon; 1:00 - 4:00 pm 
 Thurs: 9:30 am - noon; 1:00 - 4:00 pm 

  Fri:     9:30 am - 12:30 pm 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is 
available after every Mass, and Satur-

day from 6:15 - 6:50 pm;  
                  as well as by appointment. 

“If today you hear his voice,  

 harden not your hearts…” 

“I am the  

living bread 

that came 

down from 

heaven, says 

the Lord;  

whoever eats 

of this bread 

will live  

forever. 

- Gospel  

Acclamation 

Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Mass 6:00pm Friday, June 16, 2023 

 

40 hours Perpetual Adoration:  

Friday, June 16,  7pm --  Sunday June 18, 8:45am 

Celebrate the month of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

and come before the Blessed Sacrament 

Bring your prayers before Jesus; alone, as a couple, 

or as a family and help us pray for the reparation of 

sin in our world. 

 

Sign up sheet on the bulletin board at the front door 

of the church 

(1 person to let people in at the door and 1 person to 

be in the Church with Jesus) 

Sat. June 10 7:00 pm (+) John Ngoc & Marie Van 

Sun. June 11 9:00 am Kirsten Adams 

    11:00 am (+) Lukasz Napiorkowski 

    3:00 pm Parishioners of Sacred Heart 

Mon. June 12   No Mass 

Tues. June 13 9:30 am Special Intention 

(with Camille gr. 9) 

Wed. June 14 9:30 am (+) Barbra Prospero 

(with Camille School) 

Thurs June 15 9:00 am Lena Verhappen 

Fri. June 16 6:00 pm Thomas Boston 



 

Selections found in our Parish Library 
Check out some of our newest resources! 

 

“Only God knows the good that can come about  
by reading one good Catholic book.”   

- St. John Bosco                                                                                                                                           

Pathways to Education / Robert Lampard, Morris 
Flewwelling, Henry Wostenberg, Mary Gardiner, Paul 
Gowans.  A comprehensive summary of early educa-
tion in Red Deer, including St. Joseph’s Convent and 
our own Red Deer Catholic school division. 
(371.00971233 LAM)  

 

Senior Moments : prayer-talks with God about aging 
grace-fully / Bernadette McCarver-Snyder.  Presents 
a warmhearted, comfortable way of chatting with God 
– full of wonder, thanksgiving, a few complaints, and 
lots of laughter.  (248.8 SNY) 

 

The Heart of Henri Nouwen : his words of bless-
ing / edited by Rebecca Laird & Michael J. 
Christensen. Focuses on themes of hope in suf-
fering, a personal relationship with God, and 
living for others.   (248.482 NOU) 

 

  www.wikilibrary.com/library/sacred-heart-library 

Come join us to  
PRAY the ROSARY and  
enjoy a cup of coffee  
Wednesday mornings at  
10 AM in the room  
behind the kitchen. 

Baptism Preparation is held once a month, 
and is required for parents to attend before  

scheduling your child’s Baptism. 
Next preparation by Zoom is on  

Monday, June 26 at 5:30 pm.  
Please call the parish office to pre-register. 

 

PRAYER MEETING  
 

Every Tuesday at 8:00 
pm in the chapel. 

Text Gerard at  
587-693-2116 on arrival,  

to be let in. 

 

CWL NEWS ...  

We are in need of parishioners who are willing 
to be funeral tea coordinators, and volunteers 
on the funeral tea lunches. If you are interest-
ed, call Margaret at 403-340-0605.   
Training is provided. 
 

_______________________________________ 
 
 

CWL QUILT KITS ... that need to be sewn are available in the 
bottom two drawers on the North side of the foyer. Please take 
them home to sew, then return to the drawers. Completed 
quilts will be donated to The Pregnancy Care Centre,  Women’s 
Shelter. Instructions are with the quilt kits. 

 

“The devil is afraid of us when we pray and make 

sacrifices. He is also afraid when we are humble 

and good. He is especially afraid when we love  

Jesus very much.” 

- St. Anthony of Padua 

     

Enjoy the riches of 
God’s Word through  

 
 

 

Daily Reflections from 
Dr. Tim Gray.  

 
 

A reminder that there are NO candles allowed to  

 

be placed on graves at Mount Calvary Cemetery. 

SAVE THE DATE: July 8, 2023 Ordination of James Eidem  

Bus will be traveling to Edmonton. $20 per seat with  

limited number of seats available. Contact the office to 

put your name on the list.  Leaving the parish at 7am,  

returning around 3pm   

Sacred Heart Parish Family Picnic on Sunday, June 

25th from 5:30pm to 7:30pm at St Patrick’s Catholic 

School.  Please join us for hamburgers, hot dogs, sal-

ads, and deserts along with games and activities for 

the kids. There will be a Bouncy Castle, cotton candy 

and more! Bottled Water will be provided and you are 

welcome to bring your own non-alcoholic beverage. 

If your last name is between A to M bring a salad or 

appetizer (include serving utensil) 

If your last name is between N to Z bring a desert 

(include serving utensil) 

*If you are coming to our Parish Picnic, please sign 

up on the bulletin board at the front entrance of the 

Church so we can properly plan for food prep and 

activities. 



 
Join us in prayer for James as he prepares to be 

 Ordained into the Permanent Diaconate 
 

 I would like to take this opportunity to formally introduce myself to those 
of you who do not know me. I was born and raised in Edmonton. I graduated from 
Concordia University with B.A. in English Literature and Christian Theology. I 
studied French at McGill University and l’Université Laval. Later, I obtained a B.Ed. 
and M. Ed from the University of Alberta. 
 Rhonda and I were married on May 5, 1998. Our first teaching positions 
were in Grande Prairie. There we entered into the RCIA program. Married life has 
been a blessing. Amélie (21 years), Coco (19 years), two dogs, and a cat complete 
our loving family. 
 The years have been eventful, Rhonda and I have taught in Northern and 
Central Alberta. Currently, Rhonda is a Professor of Early Learning and Child Care 
at Red Deer Polytechnic, Coco is in her first year of a B.A. in Music, and Amélie is 
in her third year of a B.A. in Psychology. 
 

 
 
 Six years ago, Fr. Joseph Wroblewski encouraged me to explore the 
Permanent Diaconate formation program with the Catholic Archdiocese of 
Edmonton. It has been a rewarding experience. Rhonda and my daughters have 
supported and encouraged me throughout the program. I am blessed to have Fr. 
Jan Sobkowicz as a friend and mentor. I have the opportunity to serve the 
parishioners of Sacred Heart and our loving God as a Permanent Deacon. 
 
I wish to invite you to my Ordination at St. Joseph's Basilica in Edmonton on Saturday, 
July 8, 2023 at 10:00 am. 
 
God Bless, 
James Eidem 



 

 

 

Formed is a Catholic website which offers a great number of programs including 

Faith Formation, Sacrament Preparation, Bible Studies, Speaker Presentations, 

Movies (for all ages), Audio Books, Youth Programing and various Presentations on 

current topics of interest. Some of the programs are also available in the Spanish 

language.  

We are very grateful to one of our parishioners, an anonymous donor, who has 

made it possible for our parish to purchase an annual subscription to FORMED.  

Because of this, there is no cost to our parishioners, who we hope will benefit 

from this opportunity to grow in their faith.  

Steps to set up your contact information and sign in: 

Search bar - type in: formed.org 

Click: Sign-Up  

Click: Sign-Up as a parishioner  

Find parish; type in: Sacred Heart Red Deer 

Click: Next 

Set up personal access (Create a new account): type in name & email address 

After the initial set up, you may log on with Formed.org sign in to start watching. 

 

We sincerely encourage our parish families  

to take advantage of this ‘generous gift’ 

to rekindle our desire to grow closer to Our Lord  

and in understanding the wonders of our Catholic faith.   
 

May God’s blessings guide and inspire you, always and everywhere.  


